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District 4-L2 Newsletter 
“We Serve” 

 

District Theme: 
“Moving Forward with 

Technology 

It is hard to believe 
that New Year’s Day 
and the holidays are 
already upon us. Our 
district 4-L2 has the 
honor to host Interna-
tional President 
Barry Palmer. He 
will be here to represent us on the Lions’ 
float in Pasadena. IP Barry and first lady 
Anne will fly directly from Sydney Australia 
to Los Angeles International Airport on 
December 28. There will be an opportunity 
for  District Governors, Club Presidents, 
Leos and all Lions to meet him. The big day 
will be when  IP Barry and Anne ride the 
Lions’ float on January 1, 2014. 
 
A special reception will be held for the Inter-
national President on Sunday, 12/29, 
from 4:45 to 6:45 p.m. At this event, he will 
be available to all Lions and induct some 
new Lions. If your club has new members, 
please be sure to ask them to attend this re-
ception. What an honor it would be to be in-
ducted as a Lion by the International Presi-
dent of Lions! This reception is free to all 
Lions. Thanks to clubs and neighboring dis-
tricts that have donated funds to make this 
event possible. Please check the district web-
site for details. (www.lions4l2.org 
 
Our 3rd District Meeting is coming up 
on Saturday, January 25. I have invited Lion 

District Governor Kenny Shu 

John Kelly who works for Apple to speak on 
the topic of “Facebook, Twitter, LinkedIn, 
Oh My! Can Social Media Help Our 
Club?” On the next day, January 26, we will 
celebrate our founder, Melvin Jones. A dona-
tion to the Philippine’s Haiyan Typhoon dis-
aster is eligible to be applied for the Melvin 
Jones fellowship. Please send in the names 
of your new Melvin Jones Fellows to Cabi-
net Secretary Nancy McAfee. Let’s cele-
brate! 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish 
District 4-L2 Lions and their loved ones 
happy holidays and a happy new year. Let’s 
continue to spread the Lions spirit through 
the holidays. 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
 
Lion Kenny Shu 
4-L2 District Governor 

Lions 4-L2 Business Directory Listings 
 
District 4-L2 Lions have the opportunity to include 
their business in the District 4-L2 Yellow Pages that 
will be posted to the  Lions4L2.org website. All that 
is required is that the “yellow pages” form be filled 
out. It is available on the website home page. The 
form can be mailed to: 
 
 Lion Manny Sanchez 
 P.O. Box 1201 
 Norwalk, CA 90651 
 
or emailed to him at: 
boldexplorers@yahoo.com. 
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Monthly Publication of 
District 4-L2 Lions Club International 

Governor’s Telephone (909) 992-8855 
Governor’s E-mail lion.kenny@edisolutions.com 
District Webpage www.lions4L2.org 
Editor Lion Bea Proo 
Cellphone 562-754-2002 
E-mail submissions 4L2newsletter@gmail.com 
Submission deadline Second Friday of month 

1st Vice District  
Governor Remarks 
 
Fellow Lions, 
 
This year is almost over. 
Have you asked yourself, how 
many people you have come 
across in the last six months, 
and how many of those have 

you asked to become a Lion member? Well, during 
this month of December, we will be seeing more 
people than normal due to all the events we will at-
tend. But don’t lose the opportunity to get new 
members, “JUST ASK.” 
 
Maybe one of your New Year’s Resolutions can be 
to get two or three new members to join your Club. 
Everybody likes to serve but not everybody knows 
what Lions do in their community. Invite them to 
come and help at one of your events during this 
Holiday. 
 
Club Presidents and Officers, congratulations on 
your first six months in office. As we move into the 
New Year, January 18-20, 2014, the MD4 Leader-
ship Institute takes place.  This is the time to send 
the new leaders of your Club for training. This year, 
we are lucky to have it in Ontario, California at the 
Ontario Airport Hotel. You will learn about Presen-
tation Skills, Change Leadership, Diversity, Conflict 
Resolution, Supporting Teams, Project Manager, 
Communications and Technology and Lions. For 
more information go to www.md4lions.org  
 
I would like to thank all of the Lions members from 
4-L2 for all of your commitment to Lionism.  
Happy Holidays to all of the Lions members and 
families and Have A Healthy  & Happy New Year! 
 
P.S. If you can attend tany other Club events during 
this Holiday Season, do it, and invite other Clubs to 
your events! 
                                    Yours in Lionism, 
                                     Lion Alberto Montes De Oca 
                                     1st VDG 4-L2 

Words from 2nd Vice 
District Governor 
  
As you finish the last morsels 
of your Thanksgiving meal, I 
ask that you remember those 
less fortunate families in need 
of assistance.  We Lions, for 
whatever reason, have been 
blessed to have a little more 
than others.  The Philippine 
typhoon, the Midwest tornadoes, and the long term 
recovery caused by Hurricanes Sandy and Katrina 
should keep us focused on the assistance that we 
may be able to provide.  Remember that we joined 
Lions to be involved in serving others.   
 
District club visits continued throughout November, 
however, my availability diminished somewhat as 
other obligations came into focus.  Although we all 
get the same number of minutes in a day and hours 
in the week, mine get tied up very quickly.  DG 
Kenny has visited over 30 clubs thus far, so he will 
be winding up his club visitations in the near future.  
I hope my schedule allows me to break free and at-
tend some along with him.   
 
I attended the board meetings at Teresita Pines and 
the Rose Float, Inc. this month and I passed along 
information about changes to Leos work weekends 
at Teresita Pines.  I forwarded a formal letter that 
will be edited by the board president then sent out to 
the Leo advisors.  The Rose Float decorating sched-
ule has been announced and the 4-L2 Lions are 
scheduled for Saturday, December 14th, 9am-1pm, 
and Saturday, December 28th, 3:30pm-11:00pm.  
Please contact me if you would like to participate.  I 
am keeping a list.   
 
May all of you have a wonderful time during this 
holiday season.   
                          Yours in Lionism, 
                           Lion Larry Wehage, 4-L2 Second VDG 
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District Officers 

 
District Governor…………………………...……...Kenny Shu                             
First Vice District Governor………….Alberto Montes De Oca 
Second Vice District Governor………………....Larry Wehage 
Secretary…………………………………….Nancy J. McAfee 
Treasurer …………………………………….......Donna Wang 
Global Leadership Coordinator………….PDG Chris Ohrmund 
Global Membership Coordinator…………..…Manuel Sanchez 
Immediate Past District Governor…….…….PDG Sally Torres 
Cabinet Advisors…..…..PCC Roger Powell, PDG Judy Powell 
LCIF Coordinator…………………………...David Williamson 
Bay Region Chair………………….………Patrick M. McAfee 
   Zone A………………………………….……Merlin Thimlar 
   Zone B………………………………..…..Theresa Prumatico 
   Zone C………………………………………..…Carol Miller 
Central Region Chair…………………..……..Robert Warnock 
   Zone A……………………………………...Victor Caballero 
   Zone B…………………………………………....Fran Coeur 
   Zone C……………………………………....Manny Sanchez 
Foothill Region Chair………………………...…Noel Wychico 
   Zone A…………………………………...…Steven Gutierrez 
   Zone B…………………………………..…………Anita Ron 
   Zone C…………………………………...…...Tommy Garcia 
San Gabriel Region Chair……………………….…...Ellen Wu 
   Zone A………………………...…………………...Rico Sam 
   Zone B………………………………………….…...Jack Sun 
   Zone C………………………………………………...Lily Li 
District Leo Advisor……………………..….PDG Sally Torres 
District Administrative Assistant…………………...Ivy Huang 
District Audio Visual Specialist……………..…..Alberto Perez 
District Bulletin Editor…………………………...…..Bea Proo 
District Lion Tamer………………………….…...Tom Magner 
District Program Chair…………………...……...Robbie Liang 
District Tail Twister……………………..…..PDG Judy Powell 
Community Service Coordinator………………...Hilda Gaytan 

Health and Welfare 
 
Our condolences to Lion Skip Basil, Down-
town Long Beach, for the loss of his wife. 
 
Also sympathy to Lion Wayne Martin for the 
loss of his mother-in-law. 
 
A phone call or card to these Lions would 
probably be well met. 

December Upcoming Events 
 

12/29 Sunday, Reception for International 
President Barry Palmer, 4:30 p.m. - 6:30 
p.m., No charge. Quiet Cannon Restaurant, 
801 Via San Clemente, Montebello, CA. 
$250, $100, or $50 sponsors solicited. See 
www.Lions4L2.org 
 
12/31, Monday, Pasadena Host Rose Pa-
rade Buffet Breakfast. 8:00 a.m. to 11:30 
a.m.$35/person, Children Ages 5-12, $15/
child. Castle Green Hotel. 50 Green Street, 
Old Pasadena. Meet International President, 
Tour float barn. Send check by 12/24 to Lion 
Kirit Dave, POB 2457, Pasadena, CA 91102 
$10 prior to 11/14/13, $15 after and at door. 
Hosted by San Gabriel Region. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
The District Newsletter can be accessed under the 
District Documents and Forms Library link which 
is listed on the column to the left on the website 
homepage.  

District Governor November Visitation 
Schedule  

 
12/11, Wednesday, 7:00 p.m. Arcadia 
Champion 
Lions, HK Gourmet Delight Restaurant, 558 
W. Las Tunas Dr., Arcadia 
12/12, Thursday, 7:00 p.m. West Covina 
Diamond Lions 
12/20, Friday, 11:30 a.m., Downtown Long 
Beach Lions Petroleum Club, 3636 Linden 
Ave. Long Beach 
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   District Gov. Kenny Shu, 2nd Vice District Gov. Larry Wehage, Zone C Bay chair, Carol Miller on visitation to Paramount Lions 

Lions International 
President, Barry J. 

Palmer 

International Director 
Larry Dicus of host 

district 4-L2 

District Governor 
Kenny Shu of host 

district 4-L2 
   Since Pasadena is within 
District 4-L2, International 
Director Larry Dicus and  
4-L2 District Governor 
Kenny Shu will be host to 
International President Barry 
J.Palmer on New Year’s Day 
2014. He will be riding the 
Lions float in the Rose Parade 
in Pasadena. 
   Lions may mingle with the 
International President at a 
special reception at 4:30 p.m. 
on Monday, 12/29, at The 
Quiet Cannon in Montebello. 


